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Bismarck YMCA

      General Chair Grant Richardson called the meeting to order at 10:05AM.  Grant introduced the new board members and roll call was taken.  Board members present were:  Grant Richardson, Dan Cerkoney, Marilyn Stumpf, Todd Ford, Sara Hills, Bryan Walls, Mark VanLishout, and Jerry Hahn.  Board members absent were:  Amy Schmidt, Jeff Steele, Dylan Nitzkorski, and Jacob Gerszewski.

There were no corrections or additions to the minutes of the last meeting.  Mark VanLishout  made a motion to approve the minutes.  Jerry Hahn seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


Todd Ford distributed and reviewed the financial statements.  The checking 
account has $31292.21 for a current balance and combined with savings our current 
assets are $48301.16.  Net income for this year is at $15538.69.  Meet fees were 
substantially higher than the previous year,  and zone expenses were down from what 
was budgeted.  Athlete registrations still appear to be considerably 
lower than previous 
years which was an item of concern.  Todd suggested possibly using LSC 
funds for 
marketing purposes to encourage more athletes to try USA swimming. Grant Richardson 
will check with USA swimming for ideas on club marketing.


Some outstanding debts at this time are reimbursements to Dagny Knutson, 
Hannah Whitehead and Kathy Aspaas for sectional & Speedo meets which are all 
approved up to $300 per season. Mandan Marlins will be reimbursed $600 for 
participation awards for the State meet.  Todd was concerned about the range of 
expenses submitted for meals from the USA Convention. At this time there is no 
policy on covering meal expenses. A suggestion was made to look into a per diem 
amount for meals.  Keith Maetzold has resolved the prior IRS tax issue and the 
LSC no longer owes a penalty.


Mark VanLishout made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Sara Hills 
seconded the motion. The motion was approved.

General Chair Report and Report of Correspondence:


Former General Chair Gerry Pfau has an old computer  and registration materials 
which belong to the LSC which he will discard.  Grant Richardson deferred his 



report to the afternoon session.

Board Member Reports:

Administrative Vice Chair-Officials:


Dan Cerkoney strongly encouraged officials to test electronically for their 
certifications or re-certification.  He is able to send out their cards in a more 
timely manner using this method. He also needs the sign up sheets for officials 

when a clinic is held.  Dan will send out notifications when official’s certification 
expire.  Any official can participate in a clinic held at the State meet. It was 
suggested that this information be put in the State meet information that is 
distributed to all the clubs.

Senior Vice Chair:


Mark VanLishout  had reimbursement requests from swimmers who had attended 
national meets.  2 swimmers were allotted the maximum $300 request and a coach 
will be reimbursed for $246.50.  It was requested that the reimbursement form be 
put on the ND website.

Mark reported on the Zones meet held in Grand Forks in August.  The meet went very well.  There were 39 swimmers who participated at Zones from North Dakota. The swimmers stayed at Swanson Hall which worked out well. There were also no complaints from chaperones about any of the swimmers behavior. Mark distributed sheets detailing a complete breakdown of Zones expenses.

Mark expressed some concerns about the entry qualifications for zones.  For the actual Zones meet the age group is 15-18 although our State meet is setup as 15-16 and 17-18.  Therefore, an A time or a 1st place finish at State does not always qualify a swimmer for Zones if there is a AAA time in the other age bracket.  Parents and swimmers are sometimes confused by this so Mark will work on clarifying the language that is stated for the Zones meet.  The 2006 Zones location will be Oklahoma City, OK. the first weekend in August. Mark was concerned about the transportation costs especially with the higher cost of fuel. However, it was stated that most LSC’s do not provide transportation to the Zone meets so the budgeted amount is considered a generous donation to our North Dakota swimmers.  

The Zones location for 2007 is Topeka, KS. and is scheduled for the 2nd weekend in August.

Age Group Vice Chair:

         Bryan indicated that electronic reporting of meets within two weeks of the meet date is something that is being talked about and may become mandatory in the near future.  

Registration Chair:

         The ND LSC currently has 1173 registered athletes.  573 are yearly applications.  324 athletes registered for Season 1 and 276 registered for Season 2.

Bryan Walls had the registration forms available for clubs to take back with them.

Technical Chair:

        Sara Hills had just received her information from the past technical chair.   She talked briefly about the requirements for new coaches.

Safety Chair:

       Jerry Hahn reported that the State meet went very well.  There were only a couple of minor injuries reported.

Secretary:

       Marilyn Stumpf reminded clubs to send their new board members to her so she can update directory information.  Coach of the year plaques have been ordered for both the Long & Short Course. Clubs are reminded that athlete information can not be included on the website per the new privacy policy.

Coaches Representative:

      Jeff Steele was not present at the meeting. Bryan Walls talked about the separate umbrella team Mike Stromberg would like to form.  Swimmers from different clubs would be able to join together to swim as a team when attending out of state meets.  Bryan is going to research whether there is a model the LSC could draw from to implement this.  Concerns were legal issues of separate bylaws and switching club affiliations without the 120 day separation.

Athlete Representatives:

      The athlete representatives were not present at the meeting.

Meet Reports:

      The meet reports were deferred until the afternoon session.

Meet Schedules:


        Proposed Short Course Meet Rotation:

       2008-Grand Forks

       2009-Dickinson

       2010-Bismarck

       2011-Minot

       2012-Fargo

       2013-Williston

       2014-Crookston or Jamestown

       2015-Mandan

The Meet Rotation Committee made up of Jerry Hahn, Ernie Strube, Jeff Beck, and Bryan Walls proposed the short course rotation for State meets.  It was decided that all clubs would have an opportunity to host a state meet if they wanted it.

The Short Course Location for 2006 is Fargo.

USA Swimming Convention Report:

      The USA swimming convention was held in Greensboro, NC on September 13-18, 2005.  Convention attendees were Scott Barry, Allison Barry, Andrew Wolf, Jake Gerszewski, and Mark VanLishout. Mark discussed the IMX scoring system which is set up through USA swimming.  Swimmers can sign up for their own web page and will get an IMX score based on their times in certain events they swim.  Mark participated in the official’s clinics and the Zones clinic.  There was a lot of discussion on the changes in the breaststroke and backstroke technical rules to conform to FINA.  These rule changes were effective September 21, 2005. It was encouraged that these changes be addressed at officials meetings before meets.

Reauthorization right to expend LSC funds in interim:

      Deferred until the afternoon session.

Nomination Committee for Election of Board of Review Members:

      Deferred until the afternoon session.

Nomination Committee for Election of Board of Directors:

      Deferred until the afternoon session.

Old Business:
      The Bylaw changes submitted in 2002 were approved by USA swimming in May of 2005.  Every club was e-mailed a copy of the new bylaws.

       Marilyn Stumpf reported that not much progress had been made on the Team manager & Meet manager training committee.  
       Mark VanLishout made a motion for a club to have a minimum of five swimmers to be eligible for the Percentage Team Trophy at the State Meet.  The motion was seconded by Marilyn Stumpf.  The motion was approved.
      The Spring Swim Camp Committee comprised of Jody Bolinske, Jeff Steele, Mark VanLishout, and Carla Porter have been working with the Minot Swim Club to schedule a camp in May of 2006.  Matt Lowe would be the featured coach.  Ideas were proposed for the length of the camp and amount of swimmers that would be able to sign up.

New Business:

      The next USAS Convention will be in Ann Arbor, Michigan.  The LSC can send three attendees.  Anyone interested in attending should contact Grant Richardson.
      The Spring 2006 meeting date and location was deferred to the afternoon session.

Jerry Hahn made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:55AM.

